
TOWN OF TROY

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES

The Board of Selectmen held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 21, 2023, at 

6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectmen Present: Robert Langlands, Gaston Bathalon & Anne Quirion

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Mike Santaw 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

1. Meeting opened at 6:30 pm.
2. Steve reported during the past month there was a water leak on Pleasant Street 

that was repaired.
Steve is going to research prices of a new interrogator for the next meeting.

3. Mike reported there has been a couple of breakdowns with the town trucks this 
past month.  All are now up and running again. 
Larry Smith from VLCT, who did the insurance audit came back to see if all the 
recommendations he made were completed.  He helped Mike to update his 
S.D.S. book and showed him how to enter his PPE information on the 
computer.

4. Terri reported the town office insurance recommendations were completed 
except for the area downstairs used by the school.  Gaston is going to contact 
Eric Erwin regarding that. 

5. A motion was made by Gaston to approve the January 17, 2023, and February 
15, 2023 minutes and acknowledge the minutes of the joint Select Board 
Meeting on Feb. 1, 2023. 

6. All orders were approved.
7. All overweight permits were signed by Robert.
8. One liquor license and two tobacco license renewals for Boutin’s Mini Mart 

were approved. 
9. A motion was made by Gaston to sign the mapping contract for 2023 with CAI 

Technologies.
10. Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM

Town Health Officer Update- The board read the fire inspection results for 81 
Main Street in North Troy.  The report indicated “the building is in substantial 
compliance”. 


